





March 13, 1957

Mr. R. H. Cox
Sunset Inn
Talladega, Alabama

Dear Mr. Cox:

I wish to acknowledge receipt of your letter of March 8th
regarding the court martial proceedings against Colonel John
Nickerson, and to sincerely thank you for it.

As to the court reporter that will handle these proceed-
ings, I am afraid that we, the defense, will have very little
to say in this regard. The reporter will be appeinted by the
convening authority, which is Lieutenant General Hickey, the
Commanding General of the Third Army at Fort McPherson, Georgia.

Please be assured that we deeply appreciate your interest
and good wishes.

Very truly yours,

Robert K. Bell
RKB/im
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